Alpine Master Gardener Volunteer Association

Meeting Minutes for March 26, 2008
Call to Order: Susan Dengler called meeting to order at 8:30 following the program.
Secretary’s Report: Annette Yasin – Minutes of the February 27, 2008 meeting were distributed.  There were no additions or corrections from the floor

Treasurer’s Report: Julie Kuras – Total assets are $2588.11. There were 51

paid members including 17 provisional members. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Sally Jarvis and seconded by Chris Cook and passed by the membership

Committee Reports:

Program Committee – needed

Web and Volunteer/Education Hours – Lori Hansen 


Publicity –Cynthia Hilling


Demo Garden – Carol Buxton: Voiced her concerns with eliminating 
the monthly demo garden workbee – further discussion pursued under 
Old Business;  Emmett Co has recycling open to other county 
residents, brochure available; Tip of the Mitt brochure available


Refreshments – Lorraine Blazic: thanked March volunteers: Carol
 
Buxton, Ruth Doss and Sharon Whitmore. May volunteers are 
Annette  Yasin, Lorraine Blazic and Judy McIntyre


Sunshine – Connie and Jack Middleton:  Jack reminded everyone to 
let them know when cards or notes need to be sent 


Historian – Jean Brown – not present but sent a display of AMGV 
pictures


Educational Opportunities– (Sharon Agren: not present) Updated 
list was emailed and hard copies were available at the meeting.


May Library Series – Gloria Torello: Wed. in May – noon to 1pm. 
Program includes May 7, Herbs; May 14, Container Gardening; 
May 21, Flowering Trees and Shrubs; May 28, Landscaping.


Refreshment and Set-up Volunteer sign-up sheet passed to members.
MGV Coordinator Jeanne Freymuth: 

Landscape Pruning Workshop with Jon Study, Sat. April 12 from 10 - noon 
at the Demo Garden. 

Newsletter was sent and copies available at the meeting.

 Deadline for reservations to the April 30th Awards is April 23.

 Master Gardener of the Year nominations due March 31. 

Old Business
a. Spring Bulb/Plant Sale - Cynthia Hilling: reminded people that money for bulb orders was due and that there were several plants and bulbs sold out.

b. Field Trips – Sharon Whitmore : carpooling for April 11th trip. 

c. Fall workshop needs a chairman, Cynthia Hilling will chair the bulb sale and Karen Blewett volunteered to compile the welcome packages. Jack Middleton will look into inviting Dr. John Bierenbaum to speak on organic gardening and hoop houses.

d. Demo Garden – Carol Buxton reminded the members that a motion then discussion was required (per Robert’s Rules) before a vote can be taken. This applies to the ballot vote taken at the last meeting concerning work options in the Demo Garden.  A motion to form garden groups, which care for several gardens including the Friendship Garden within the Demo Garden, and to hold monthly meetings at member’s gardens was made by Chris Cook and seconded by Patricia Osburn. Discussion followed. Membership passed the motion unanimously

New Business:

a. Big Dig-Saturday, April 5th, lack of snow permitting, we will meet in the Demo Garden and rescue lupine plants.  Bring pots and tools. 
Adjournment: April 30, 2008, Awards Banquet at First Congregational Church Hall, 218 W. Second St, Gaylord. The membership voted to cancel the April 23rd meeting. The regular meeting schedule will resume on May 28 with a plant exchange and willow basket making.

Tonight’s meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm

Tonight’s Program – Brad Morgan from Morgan Composting presented a film and commentary about the production and benefits of their product, Dairy Doo.  Representatives, Keith and Gordon, from Barker Creek Nursery were also available to answer questions.  Barker Creek Nursery is a sales outlet for Dairy Doo.
